          The joint Parish Council for East and West  

                  Orchard with Margaret Marsh

Draft Minutes for the 134th meeting held on Tuesday 26th August 2014 at Manston Village Hall.

Present:-               Cllr Mrs L Stranger (Chairman), Cllr B Dawe-Lane, 

                                Cllr Mrs V Stokes and Cllr M Bone   

In attendance:  P Knott (Clerk)  

Apologies: County Cllr Andrew Cattaway and District Cllr Tricia Hansford 

114. Declaration of Interests: - There were no declarations of interest

115. Minutes of the previous meeting held on 20th May 2014 

Cllr Dawe-Lane proposed “that the minutes of the meeting held on 21st May 2014 should be approved as a correct record of that meeting”. Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

116. Matters Arising from the 133rd Minutes

a. Public Footpath Diversion Swainscombe Farm Church Lane Hartgrove

Amended application, taking into account member’s comments made at the May Parish Council meeting, has been submitted to the Rights of Way Officer. The Clerk has confirmed PC support.  

b. Telephone Kiosk West Orchard

The Chairman informed the meeting that no progress has been made to date with the restoration of the call box.  

c. To receive the following reports 

a. County Cllr Andrew Cattaway

b. District Cllr Traci Hanford

County and District Cllrs were not present at the meeting.
117. Correspondence

a. Part of Public Footpath 2 Margaret Marsh- Confirmation of order for diversion.

Item of Information

     b. North Dorset Local Plan 2011 to 2026
- Pre -submission Focused Changes.

Item of Information
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b. Street Name Plate Church Lane East Orchard 

Cllr Bone reported the recent erection of a ‘No Through Road Sign’ at the Hartgrove junction where the Parish notice board is located, presumably by a local resident. 

Cllr Dawe- Lane stated “there is no justifiable need for the erection of a sign at the junction of Church Lane at East Orchard” and proposed “that the Parish Council should not support this request” Cllr Bone seconded and the vote was unanimous.

The Clerk to inform Barry Hollowell at NDDC 

118. Highways Maintenance

a. Road Closure KeyBrook Bridge

Repairs to Keybrook Bridge will start on the 20th October and are expected to last until the 21st November, with a traffic diversion in operation during this period.

Cllr Bone informed members that he has spoken to the Scheme Engineer, raising concerns regarding diverted traffic using the narrow lanes through East and West Orchard, in preference to the signed diversion route. The engineer advised him that no action can be taken to prevent this from happening.   

b. Outstanding Highways Maintenance Issues 

Cllr Mrs Stokes reported that the ditch at Margaret Marsh was cleared following the milk tanker breakdown when the sides of the ditch caved in when vehicles were passing the tanker in the narrow lane. The ditch is blocked again, as the result of work carried out by British Telecom Engineers replacing overhead wires and erecting a stanchion.  

Cllr Mrs Stokes stated “the blocked ditch will cause flooding if not cleared. The Environment Agency is aware of the problem”

The finger posts at Bleax Corner have still not been attached to the new post.

119. To review the Parish Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations 

Cllr Dawe-Lane proposed “that the Parish Council’s current Standing Orders and Financial Regulations should remain in place” Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

120. Finance

a. Internal Auditors report for FY 2013-2014 

A copy of the report was issued to members with the agenda for the meeting. There were no items of concern raised by the Internal Auditor. 

Cllr Bone proposed “that the Internal Auditors report should be received and adopted” Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous
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  b. Review of the effectiveness of the internal audit 

Explanatory notes and Risk Assessments were issued to members with the agenda for the meeting. 

The Clerk confirmed that the independent internal auditor, employed by the Parish Council to carry out the quarterly internal audit, has an audit certificate. Having looked at the way the internal audit is carried out, and the procedures currently in place, he was satisfied that the system of internal audit is effective and meets the standards required.  Looking through the list he could not identify any areas of concern. It would appear that everything is being done to meet the required standards. The internal auditor’s report is comprehensive and clearly set out

Cllr Bone proposed “that the Risk Assessments for the Internal Audit and Internal Auditor should be received and adopted”. Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

Cllr Dawe- Lane proposed “that the present arrangements for the audit, and the reporting procedures, should remain in place for the FY 2014-2015” Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

121. Payments
a. Internal Auditor@£87-50p
      b. Clerks net Salary Feb –August 2014@£216-32p

      c. Clerks PAYE   Feb –August 2014@£54-08p

 d. Clerks Expenses Feb –August 2014@£71-18p

      e. Manston Hall Hire@£12-00p 

Cllr Bone proposed “that cheques to the gross value of £441-08p should be approved for payment” Cllr Mrs Stokes seconded and the vote was unanimous.

122. Matters Pertinent- There were no matters pertinent 

Closure: The meeting closed at 7.55pm 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 18th November 2014

Signed __________________________           Date_________________________

  Chairman



